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1.
In the course of preparing the implementation of the revised European Patent Convention (EPC 2000), the European Patent Office (EPO) found that the Internationally agreed Numbers for the Identification of (bibliographic) Data (INID codes) provided by WIPO Standard ST.9 were not sufficient for all of the needs resulting from the intended practice under the EPC 2000.

2.
On November 19, 2007, the EPO sent a document to the International Bureau requesting the revision of the list of INID codes under WIPO Standard ST.9, which is reproduced as Annex I to this document.  The said Annex contains background information along with specific proposals for the two requested changes, namely the inclusion of a new INID code (27) and the revision of the current definition of code (34).  In the said document, the EPO also refers to the subsequent changes to WIPO Standard ST.36 that the ST.36 Task Force should consider as a consequence of the revision of WIPO Standard ST.9.

3.
In the framework of Task No.33 (“Ongoing revision of non-electronic WIPO Standards”) and in accordance with the request by the EPO, the International Bureau has prepared a draft revised version of WIPO Standard ST.9 (main part and Appendix 1), which is reproduced as Annex II to this document, for consideration and approval by the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT).  The two changes proposed by the EPO are highlighted in the said draft text for revision of WIPO Standard ST.9.

4.
As the EPC 2000 entered into force on December 13, 2007, it is requested that comments and questions concerning this proposal for the revision of WIPO Standard ST.9 be submitted in writing to the International Bureau in advance of the SDWG meeting, which is to be held in February 2008, in order to allow for the preparation of the discussions during the meeting.  Comments should be sent to the International Bureau, by e-mail, to scit.mail@wipo.int, by February 11, 2008. 

5.
The SDWG is invited:

(a)
to note the request by the European Patent Office for the revision of WIPO Standard ST.9 as given in Annex I to this document;
(b)
to consider and adopt the proposal concerning the revision of WIPO Standard ST.9 reproduced on pages 5 and 6 of Annex II to this document;  and
(c) to request the ST.36 Task Force to consider the corresponding changes to WIPO Standard ST.36 as result of the revision of WIPO Standard ST.9, as referred to in paragraph 13 of Annex I to this document.
[Annexes follow]
